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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON PARKS
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, April 26, 2018
City Council Chamber
10:00 A.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Scott Wilson (Chair), Doyle Carter (Vice Chair),  Bill Gulliford, John R. Crescimbeni, Tommy Hazouri, Danny Becton; Council Member Lori Boyer was excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Heather Reber, Council Auditor’s Office; Legislative Assistant Staci Lopez; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division; (see sign-in sheet attached for additional attendees).
The Chair, Council Member Scott Wilson, called the meeting to order at 10:33 A.M. and asked those in attendance to identify themselves for the record.

The meeting’s first presentation was by Mark Middlebrook, Executive Director, Timucuan Parks Foundation, who spoke on the preservation of parks and how the Foundation has sought to engage others in initiatives and strategies to involve parks in programs and partnerships to enhance healthier lives.
The Timucuan Parks Foundation was established in 1999 as Preservation Project Jacksonville Inc, commonly known at the time as a component of the Preservation Project.  The Preservation Project assisted in acquiring approximately $30 million in land acquisitions including Betz Tiger Point Preserve, Camp Milton Historic Preserve, and Palm’s Fish Camp expansion.  The Project also promoted initiatives to make the public aware of Jacksonville’s parks.  The Timucuan Parks Foundation is committed to creating a world-class system that integrates the Preservation Project Jacksonville properties into the fabric of Jacksonville’s community and business life.
Mr. Middlebrook summarized private-public partnerships.  The Foundation works with Humana’s Beacons Project‘s pilot project and the City of Jacksonville to engage the City of Jacksonville employees in the 365 Program to involve volunteers work in City, state and national parks in a host of activities and projects to enhance healthier lives.    One of the projects includes the modification of trails on Castaway Island.
The Foundation is working with Humana, the Mayor Clinic, Brooks Rehabilitation and others on a number of projects.  The Fernandina Beach Project engages hospital bound patients in a parks prescription program.
The Timucuan Parks Foundation has essential partnerships with the City of Jacksonville, the National Parks Service, and the Florida Park Service.

The Timucuan Parks Foundation is engaged in education and outreach to make the public more aware of our world class park system by supporting Groundwork Jacksonville and working with Duval County schools.  Jacksonville’s world class parks system has more open space per capita, has the largest amount of open space, has more than 1,000 miles of coastline, has the largest saltwater marsh system, and has a history that spans 4,000 years.  Downtown is strategically situated on the St. Johns River.  The St. Johns is the longest river in Florida, has the largest concentration of springs, is designated as one of 11 federally designated American Heritage Rivers, and is designated as one of the nation’s Great Waters.
The meeting’s second presentation was an overview of current security in within the parks.   The presentation was led by E. Bland Cologne, president of First Coast Security.  He was joined by staff.

Mr. Cologne explained that First Coast Security was established in 1999 as a JESP (Jacksonville Emerging and Small Business Program.  First Coast Security (FCS) began providing security services for the City of Jacksonville in 2006.  FCS provides security services in City parks, community centers and pools and has Southbank and Riverwalk patrols. Council Member John Crescimbeni asked about the nature of the firm’s contract with the City.  Chris Austin, Chief Administrative Officer of First Coast Security, explained that the firm’s contract with the City is in the amount of $3 million annually.
FCS provides armed and unarmed security services with both foot and vehicle patrols.  All patrolling officers are provided with radio.

Mr. Austin described FCS’s Loop component which is how parks and other sites are covered by security, including specific hours.

Daryl Joseph, Director, COJ Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department, explained that the City contracts for security at those parks with the greatest number of security incidents and crime and what the budget will allow.

FCS staff fielded a number of questions on security operations.

The Chair asked the Committee members to review the CPAC recommendations on parks for discussion at the next meeting.  Communications from CPACs had been distributed.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:53 A.M.
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